# **Key Messages – Alliance Leadership Team (ALT)**



Memo to:	South Island Alliance stakeholders
Purpose of memo:	To provide a brief summary of the key messages from the most recent
	South Island Alliance Leadership Team meeting.
ALT meeting date:	Monday 11 November 2019

#### 1 Group membership update

ALT approved the following nominations:

- Turid Peters, Speech Language Therapist Canterbury DHB to join the Child Health SLA as an allied health representative
- Norma Campbell, Director of Midwifery Canterbury DHB, and Dr Robyn Carey, Chief Medical Officer South Canterbury DHB, to join the Workforce Development Hub Steering Group.

## 2 DHB board member induction

The South Island Alliance has been invited by the Ministry of Health to host the induction of all South Island DHB board members – new and existing – on 13 March next year. This an opportunity to introduce board members to our alliance way of working and showcase some of our successes. The agenda currently has senior Ministry staff and the Minister presenting to Board members in the morning, followed by an opportunity to provide South Island Alliance and regional working content in the afternoon. ALT provided feedback on the draft agenda.

### 3 | South Island cardiac services workshop

The Cardiac Workstream reported positive engagement at the workshop hosted on 4 November.

A broad pathway forward for the South Island was agreed. ALT requested to receive regular minutes and actions from Cardiac Workstream meetings, as well as a presentation on the South Island view of cardiac services every six months.

# 4 | South Island Alliance response to the Health and Disability Review interim report

At the request of the Alliance Board, a South Island response to the Health and Disability System Review interim report has been drafted and sent to the review team. The response includes examples of how our alliancing approach has been used successfully to drive system change and improvement. It is intended that the examples may serve as benchmarks for consideration by the review team when developing their final recommendations.

#### 5 | South Island Alliance website redevelopment

In line with the agreed priorities in the South Island Alliance Communications and Stakeholder Engagement Strategy, ALT approved funding for the redevelopment of the South Island Alliance website.

For queries related to the content in this summary, contact:

Andrea Boyd <a href="mailto:andrea.boyd@siapo.health.nz">andrea.boyd@siapo.health.nz</a>